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19 August 2022 
 

NATIONAL EXECUTIVE BOARD (NEB) 
Report of the International Commissioner 

 
 

Distinguished Members of the NEB: 
 
Greetings! 
 
The undersigned would like to update you on the following international affairs: 
 

a. BSP Request to Waive the Surcharge (10%) of Late Registration Fee for 
the 25th World Scout Jamboree (WSJ) 
 
The BSP, through National President Dale B. Corvera, wrote a letter to the 25th WSJ 
Organizing Committee requesting to waive the surcharge of late registration fees. 
This was also negotiated by the undersigned during the 2nd Head of Contingent’s 
Meeting held on 03-07 August 2022 at South Korea. However, upon assessment of 
the 25th WSJ Organizing Committee, our request was denied due to the necessity of 
funds required for the preparation of the event.  
 
To this effect, the BSP will still announce an open call for participants, with the late  
registration fees inclusive of the surcharge (additional USD 30.00). 

 
b. Messengers of Peace (MoP) Field Visit 

 
For year 2022, the project Strengthening the Better World Framework in the 
Philippines implemented by the BSP has been chosen for the MoP Field Visit this 
August 2022. Key officials from the World Scout Bureau Global Support Center and 
Asia Pacific Regional Support Center will be visiting the BSP to have a detailed Impact 
Assessment of the project in order to know the reality on the ground, see if best 
practices can be replicated even further, and identify challenges that must be 
addressed appropriately.  
 
The duration of the visit will be three (3) days, with the following schedule: 
 

Day 1 Session Meeting 
with: 

Day 2 Session Meeting 
with: 

Day 3 Session Meeting 
with: 

• NSO Leadership/ 
representative 

• Project Leaders 
• NSO MoP 

Coordinator 
• Project Team 

Members 

• Scout leaders 
involved in the 
project 

• Scouts involved 
in the project 

• Beneficiary 

• Project financial 
team 

• Final meeting with 
Core Project Team 
and NSO 
representatives 
including MoP NSO 
Coordinator 

 
c. 32nd Asia Pacific Regional Scout Jamboree 2022, Bangladesh 

 
The Bangladesh Scouts announces their hosting of the 32nd APR Scout Jamboree on 
11-19 December 2022 at Bangabandhu Sheikh Mujib Industrial City, Mirsarai, 
Chattogram. It is recommended that BSP release an open call for interested 
participants to the said activity.  
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d. 16th ASEAN Scout Association for Regional Cooperation (ASARC) Meeting 

 
Upon the instructions of National President Dale B. Corvera, the following are to 
attend the said meeting and represent the BSP: 
 

1. David Dominic M. Lanuza  International Commissioner 
2. Cedrick G. Train   Chief National Commissioner 

 
On this note, the undersigned requests for the approval of the NEB of this travel and 
that related expenses are to be shouldered by the BSP, with the following items for 
each participant: 
 

Particulars Amount 

Registration Fee (covers accommodation, meals, 
inland transportation and meeting kit) 

USD 150.00  
(or PHP 8,379.00)* 

Airfare USD 472.00 
(or PHP 26,365.92)* 

*prices are subject to change depending on  
currency exchange rates and airfare prices 

   
Thank you and God bless! 
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
DAVID DOMINIC M. LANUZA 
International Commissioner 


